                                                         BELTON PARISH COUNCIL                                                  

                                                                                                                                                                      Ref…..17/15
Minutes of the Meeting of Belton Parish Council held on 16th June  2015  in Belton Public Hall.

Present:  Cllr. D.G.E. Ripley Chair man

               Mrs. K. Davies, Mr. A.G. Ferris, Ms. , Mr. W.E. Pryce, Mrs. E.M. Redfern , Mr. J. Warwick, Mr. R. White, 
               Mrs. M. Worrall. 
               Two  members of  the public.
Public Forum: Ask North Lincs for quote for cutting back trees in Churchyard.
 1. Apologies for Absence
    Cllrs. Neale and  Greensitt
 2. Declarations of Interest.

     Cllr. Warwick declared an interest in Planning  2015/0533 & Cllr. Ripley declared an interest in Planning  2015/0615
3.  Approval and Signing of the Annual Meeting Minutes  Held on 19th May 2015.
     Cllr. Pryce proposed that the minutes be approved and signed as a true record, seconded by Cllr. Davies the minutes were 

     approved  and signed by the Chairman.
 4.  Matters Arising from Annual Meeting Minutes Held on 19th May 2015.
      Re 60 Overhanging trees at 170 Westgate Road and also causing an obstruction.
       Cars parked on pavement at 94 Westgate Road causing an obstruction.
      Re 17) item 10, Hedge around street sign cut back.

 5.  Consider/Approve  Applications of Candidates for Co-option onto the Council.(two vacancies)
      Applications had been received from Les Drury and a Mr. Richard Vergette. Both applications for co-option were approved 

      and Mr. Drury who was present was invited to sign his declaration of Acceptance of Office and take part in the meeting. Mr.

      Drury left the proceedings at 7.40pm.
 6.  Reports by Councillors and Clerk.

       Apparently signs around Village been dealt with. Cllr. Redfern said that North Lincs had plans for the Picnic Area to 

       included a cafe and information centre. Dirty signs to be cleaned and the current 40mph speed signs with yellow surrounds

       to be looked at as people don’t like them.
  7.  Police Matters/Anti Social Behaviour.

       Cars parked on pavement at 94 Westgate Road. Give details of cars parked on pavement pass to Cllr. Pryce.

       Bigger signs needed to inform HGV drivers of weight restrictions on Westgate Road, foreign drivers big problem as they 

       say do not understand language. Cllr. Davies asked if cameras can be put back there. Cllr. Redfern to investigate. . Next 

       NAT’s Meeting 1/7/2015. Chase reports on speed surveys.

  8. Correspondence.

 a) Mrs Stanbury – Letter concerning state of  Cemetery  and damage to plants. Clerk to ask North Lincs to be careful.
     b) Pensions Regulator  – new pension scheme.
     c) All saints Church – letter of thanks for donations..

     d) North Lincs – Change of house name Churchtown.
     e) AON – Certificate of Insurance.
     f) Doncaster MBC – Future consultation on Local Plan.
 9. Applications for Planning Permission.
      Cllr. Redfern abstained from discussions and voting on all of the following applications..   
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    2015/0243  Land off Belton Fields, change of use of arable land to keep horses including shelters – Full Planning.

    No objections provided that the shelter is a temporary one ie can easily be removed.

   2015/0533  Woodcarr Cottage, Sandtoft Road, increase height of wall & pillars & erect fence between pillars and pedestrian 

                          & access gates – Full Planning.

Cllr. Warwick had declared an interest in this application and did not vote.
      Council objected to this application on the basis that the wall fronting the carriageway will be in excess of 1.05metres (HC14) and this condition has also been requested by North Lincs on another recent application in Belton. 

  2015/0534  Belton Fish Farm, appearance & layout of dwelling re 2014/0907 – Reserved Matters.
  2015/0572  Land adjacent Thorne Villa, Sandtoft, erect two detached bungalows – Full Planning.

There were no objections to the above two applications.

  2015/0615  78  High Street, erect two storey side & rear extension & single storey side & rear extension & garage block - Full Planning.

Cllr. Ripley had declared an interest in this application and did not vote.
The Council objected to this application as parts of it are outside the development line  of the North Lincs Local Plan.
  2015/0674  The Moorings, West Butterwick, extensions to front & side of dwelling – Full Planning.
There were no objections to the above application.
Plans received after agenda sent out

2015/0631  Woodhouse Grange Farm, prior approval for agricultural building.

As this was not a planning application, the Council had no comments.
 2015/0697  114B Westgate Road, erect ground floor extension & alterations for additional accommodation – Full Planning.  

There were no objections to the above application.
2015/0699 Forge Croft, 5 Mann Lane, minor amendments to 2012/1356. Not a planning application.

Council had no comments.  
Decisions by North Lincs Council:           

  2015/0071   Land off Stool Close Road, erect houses – Passed.
  2015/0420  North Moor Farm, extension to anaerobic digestion plant – Passed.                                                       
10. Discuss Public Hall. and  Approve Annual  Accounts.
     As Cllr. Ferris had been away at time of Annual Meeting the accounts were now circulated and approved.  Details of the 

     structural survey quotation had been circulated and the Council had previously agreed to pay the cost of this.
     Cllr. Ferris said that rent would be increased from £5 per hour to £6 per hour for the Playgroup to bring them into line with 

     other users.

     Cllr. Ferris told the Council that this would the last year that he would be on the Village Hall Committee and his term would 
     expire on 31st March 2016. He thought it likely that the rest of the Committee would also resign on that date. This would 

     mean that unless a new committee could be formed then the responsibility of managing the Hall would fall on the Council’s 

     shoulders. 

11.   Consider Flower Bed at Bracon.    

        It was thought that this was too small and should extended and be lifted up with perhaps a couple of railway sleepers at   

        The front to retain the soil.
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12.  Consider Proposal from North Lincs to Manage Belshaw Woods  & Fence at a Lower Price.

       Cllr. Redfern declared an interest and did not vote. 

       Tim Allen has quoted £2790 which was some seven hundred and fifty pounds  cheaper that Derbyshire Stock Fencing. The 

       Council would have to agree to the site being designated a Local Nature Reserve. Tim Allen can also supply Hawthorn 

       hedging cheaply. Cllr. Ferris said that the group who wanted the site as a Village Green would probably drop this if it was a 

       nature reserve.
13.   Accounts for Payment.

         101376   R.T. Matthews                          ink jet cartridges                                  £48.98                         

         101377   R.T. Matthews                          salary  Mar/April/May                     £1337.14                        

         101378   Post Office                                PAYE                                                £243.00

         101379  Belton Bowls Club                    grant for insurance                              £365.00

         101380  Belwood Pre-School                  grant                                                   £594.80  
14.  Consider/Approve  Quotations for Notice Board and Door for Sandtoft Board.
       Clerk had asked two local companies for quotes but had had no reply. Since the subject of a door for the board at Sandtoft 
       was raised, no notices have “gone” as each time he had gone there his notices were still there. Clerk to chase quotes. 

       Resolved to ask Mr. Snell to make new board for Public Hall provided that the job completed within 2/3 weeks.
15.  Consider Request for Grant from Belton Playing Fields for Insurance £3299.67.

       Next agenda and BPFA to get three quotations for future requests.
16.  Consider Request for Donation from Isle of Axholme Horticultural Society.

       Get accounts.

17.  Consider Request for Grant by Isle Axholme Physically Handicapped Society.

       Cllr. Ferris proposed £200, seconded by Cllr. Pryce this was approved.
18. Consider Parish Affairs and Other Items of an Urgent Nature.

     1) Resident of either 79 or 81 Westgate Road stands in road waving hands to slow traffic
     2) 30mph sign knocked down near industrial estate.                                                                                                                                                                      
     3)  Pavement from nos 1-7 Stool Close Road being damaged by tree roots..

     4)  104 High Street hedge overgrown and trench dangerous.
     5)  Festival of Plough got a grant..

     6)  Pursue flower beds for top of Jeffrey Lane.
     7)  Hedge at Addlesee’s House on Carrhouse Road needs cutting.

     8)  Why are verges being cut back so much(two widths of mower) ie A161 and Carrhouse Road as wildlife does not get a 

           chance to survive.
     9)  Hedge at 50 High Street almost over pavement.

   10)  Hedge at 170 Westgate/Green Lane needs cutting.
  Meeting closed at 8.56 pm.  
.
